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Meeting Date:

Thursday, January 12, 2017  2:00pm - 4:20pm

Location:  

John McMurray’s home (375 Laurier).

Attendees:

· John McMurray, Sharon Hoover, Norm Wrigley, Gary Bonsteel, Gayle Lemay, Len Turner, Chris Hemstead, Jeff Stapledon, Chris Canning, Dick Keller

Presentations:

1. John McMurray invited Jeff Stapledon to give the Executive an update on the status of ML Board’s plans to rejuvenate the golf course:

· Jeff told us they have put considerable effort into assessing the valued work of the three committees asked to review last year’s proposals, and following committee reviews of the architect’s proposals, have settled on what is seen as the minimum that must be done to keep the course in shape, plus a few minor changes. 

· The Board takes the view that it has a responsibility to ensure the golf course is properly maintained, that the proposed work is necessary, and that it needs to be done sooner rather than later.

· Preliminary bids from construction and irrigation firms have been obtained, indicating the cost will be around $1.4M.

· Finance committee is still working on the funding approach, based on either an assessment, a mortgage extension, or some other combination.  The intention is to present a single ballot question to homeowners at the upcoming AGM.  Hope is that the work will start in April 2018, and be finished by November.

· Jeff stated that total membership for 2017 is 430, 9 less than last year.


(2016=245 “A”/194 “B”/0 Light/264 Trail, 2017=223 “A”/191 “B”/16 Light/261 Trail)
· Part of the reduction can be attributed to memberships that were cancelled due to a medical condition.  However, he added that the new Light Play membership has attracted 16 members so far this year and he is hopeful for a few more.
2. Chris Canning now gave us an update on the Promotion Program, which he maintains is helping to reverse the trend of decline in membership that we have seen in recent years:

· The program includes introduction of a Light Play membership; a New Owner campaign; an Ambassador program, to bring out new members; and a recently added Culture program, to foster better booking habits.

· A half price coupon for January generated 65 new rounds.

· The Pro Shop is already making efforts to combine groups where possible and will do more, including efforts to free up unused times after league play a little earlier in the week.
3. John thanked Jeff and Chris for their presentations, we then proceeded with the regular meeting agenda.
Meeting:

1. Secretary, Chris Hemstead: There being no questions on the minutes of our November 19, 2016 meeting, they were accepted as posted and published.

2. Nominating Committee chair: Len Turner, presented Dick Keller as a candidate for assuming the post of Vice President for the remainder of this season, to replace Dan Guistini due to medical issues.  The meeting unanimously approved Dick’s appointment.  Len was confirmed as Chair of the nominating committee for the upcoming AGM, with Gary Bonsteel and Chris Hemstead as committee members.

3.
President: John McMurray, presented the draft 2017/18 schedule, which was accepted with assurance from Chris that he will confirm there are no significant conflicts with other clubs events or with the staff party.  It was also agreed that regular scheduling of these Executive 

meetings should be considered.  A proposed change to the By Laws, to allow the Fall meeting to be held any time in November, was approved, subject to approval at the AGM (to be set up by Chris).  John tabled the following 2017 Election Schedule, which was approved by the meeting:


2017 Election Schedule:



January 26

Appoint Nominating Committee (done, see above)



February 27

Post Nominations



March 13

Last day for additional nominations



March 29

AGM, vote/acclamation


A review and discussion of the Local Rules led by John, resulted in the following changes:

· netting to left side of #4 tee declared an Immovable Obstruction.

· hole #11 blue tee shot entering water uses new drop area, not white tee box.

· hole #11 drop area removed as option for ball that crosses road.

· hole #9 gravel near #1 tee named as part of Obstruction.


Chris Hemstead will ensure these changes (plus a few edits) are published and posted in time for the upcoming Mixed Pairs tournament.


It was agreed that a $100 donation will be made to Rally for the Cure.

4. Treasurer: Gary Bonsteel report tabled and discussed.  Shows impact of sales tax.  Total funds of $8,000 on hand at year end 2016, includes separate fund ($4,630) set aside for incidental costs due to golf course changes.

5. Men’s League: Norm Wrigley reported season is going well so far.  Noted that visitors 


(i.e. house guests) are welcome to play on Wednesdays, but are not included in competitions.
6. Ladies League: Sharon Hoover reported that the Promotion Program seems to be working well, though it does slow the pace of play just a little.  Next year they plan to introduce a mentor program, where one person is assigned to help each new member learn the ropes.  She mentioned that League play has been starting at 7:30am to allow for cold weather, allowing other brave souls to book the earlier time slots.  Norm suggested Men’s approach of allowing only a max. of 6 0n par 3’s, 8 on par 4’s to speed up play.

7. Mixed League: Gayle Lemay reported that membership is down again this year to 215 (from 270 in 2015 and 234 in 2016) and did not see any improvement from the recent Open House.  They have a Coffee & Coaching session (focus on putting) planned for Jan. 26; a Cocktail party scheduled for Feb. 16, 4-6pm at the Queensway; and will be putting out notices to support the GA March Dinner/Dance.  Mixed League raised question about double taxation with Tammy and John Bradley regarding the $51.81 paid for sales tax on December Social tickets; Tammy is putting this question to the auditor.  Mixed League are seeking volunteers for next year’s positions, and have also donated $100 to Rally for the Cure.

8. No Other Business raised.

9. Meeting Adjourned at 4:20pm.

